

## CITY OF MORENO VALLEY NOTICE OF OPENINGS TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that the City of Moreno Valley is now accepting applications for the Traffic Safety Commission. The appointee shall be bona fide residents and registered voter of the City of Moreno Valley at the time of appointment and throughout their incumbency and will serve without compensation for a designated term. In addition, the appointee shall attend at least one meeting prior to appointment.

The following positions need to be filled:

One Member with Term Expiration to be determined

One Alternate Member with Term Expiration to be Determined

The Traffic Safety Commission considers matters pertaining to traffic safety within the City; evaluates proposals for traffic control devices; and evaluates the need for striping, signing or other measures not of a regulatory nature. The Commission educates the public on traffic issues and responds to public concerns regarding traffic and pedestrian safety. Meetings are scheduled on the first Wednesday of each month at 6:00 p.m., City Hall - Council Chamber, 14177 Frederick St.

The City Council encourages residents who meet the qualifications to apply for this position. Application are available on the City Website at <a href="http://www.moreno-valley.ca.us/city council/commissions.shtml">http://www.moreno-valley.ca.us/city council/commissions.shtml</a> and at the City Clerk's Department, located at 14177 Frederick St., Moreno Valley, California. For further information, please call (951) 413-3001

Applications will be accepted in the City Clerk's Department until filled.

Jane Halstead

Manager of the Mayor and City Council Office/City Clerk

Date Posted: September 19, 2023